The Michigan Resource Stewards have many senior fisheries scientists among its members. These scientists have reviewed the report of the Groundwater Conservation Advisory Council and have been briefed by former council members on the process and its recommendations. We commend the legislators for addressing this weighty issue and respectfully offer the following advice and council for your consideration:

1. There are several important social factors not addressed in the legislation or the advisory council’s modeling efforts that bear heavily on this matter and should cause you to be conservative when reducing stream flows. Too much water withdrawn risks degrading streamside esthetics and real estate values. Lowering already low water levels also invite adverse impacts on navigation and boating, both recreational and commercial.

2. There are many weaknesses and gaps in our knowledge of the impacts on fish populations of reducing low flows. These factors, which we believe to be very important, are not incorporated in the models. These factors include increased mortality, especially of small fish, to predation by birds, mammals, and predatory fish due to their increased exposure and vulnerability under lowered flows. Lowered flows lower the bio-production and carrying capacity of a stream. It will reduce the aquatic insects and other aquatic organisms fish feed on, and it will reduce fish habitat and living space. Thriving populations may well survive when high quality trout waters are reduced in size, but these populations will be proportionately smaller as flows are decreased. Our experts believe that the inability to measure and weigh these and other factors accounts for the models showing such a small response of trout populations to substantial coldwater water withdrawals. We do not believe, for example, that losses to trout populations resulting from a 12% flow reduction will be limited to 1 percent. We believe actual trout losses could be closer to 12 percent than 1 percent. We therefore caution you to limit withdrawals from coldwater streams, small rivers and coldwater transition streams to no more than 5% of index flows. 

For these same reasons, we urge more conservative allowable withdrawals in flow on warmwater and coolwater streams and rivers. We are of the opinion that flow reductions of greater than 10% from these streams would result in unacceptable losses to fisheries resources and have unacceptable impacts on boating, navigation and real estate values as well. 

We have observed considerable progress toward more conservative language in both House and Senate bills and hope this continues. At this time we favor the House version. Thank you all for addressing this important resource issue.
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